
  

 

 

 

Dear Natalia Kondrashova, 

Head of the Pechersk Regional State Administration in Kyiv  

Please accept my sincere greetings on behalf of the 513,000 citizens of 

Muratpaşa. 

The lands including Muratpaşa were called Pamphylia in ancient times. 

Pamphylia means 'the place where many different cultures live in peace'. 

Muratpaşa continues to be the place where all different cultures and people live 

side by side with the spirit of Pamphylia, sharing everything in a sense of 

neighborliness. As Muratpaşa Municipality, we still maintain the spirit of 

Pamphylia in the 21st century. With this Pamfiyla spirit we have adopted, we 

would like to be in solidarity with the whole world, to find common solutions to 

our common problems, and to be in dialogue with local governments all over 

the world. 

In this context, we would like to express that we will be pleased to further 

develop our dialogue with your city and to undertake joint projects. 

In the light of these thoughts, may the new year bring happiness, prosperity, 

new achievements, and a lot of new inspirations on your life and your esteemed 

citizens. 

Wishing you and your colleagues a year fully loaded with happiness. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mayor of Muratpaşa 

 

    
    

Ümit UYSAL 
      


